
The following information contains highlights from the September 24, 2019, Readington Board of             
Education meeting. For complete minutes, please check the district website on or about October 16,               
2019. 
 
Superintendent’s Report 
Dr. Hart recognized the following students for being awarded a partnership with the USDA for their FIG                 
(Fresh Food From Indoor Gardens) Investigation: Braden Galloway, Andrew Leibowitz, Eddie Lou, and             
Christopher Serrao. Andrew Leibowitz was also recognized for being awarded attendance at the             
Character Leadership Camp for Academically Talented Students. Dr. Hart introduced Anthony Tumolo,            
Supervisor of SEL & Special Projects. Mr. Tumolo presented the results of the district’s School Climate                
Survey. Dr. Hart shared an update on the district’s Strategic Planning process. Judy Wilson was on-site                
September 23-24, 2019 meeting with board members, supervisors, principals, and staff members at RMS              
and TBS. Judy is scheduled to return on October 24, 2019, to conduct Community Forums and meet with                  
staff members at HBS and WHS. 
 
Finance/Facilities 

● The district bill list was approved. 
● The district travel schedule was approved. 
● The Supplemental Annuity Collective Trust of NJ (SACT) employee investment option for the 

2019-2020 school year was approved. 
● An amendment to the 2019-2020 ESSA grant was approved. 
● Change orders for the vestibule project, and to the sitework and lighting project were approved. 

 
Education/Technology 

● The Health Curriculum for grades 6-8 was adopted. 
● Fundraisers were approved for Readington Middle School. 
● Internship placement for Edward Dubroski was approved at Three Bridges School. 

 
Personnel 

● Chaperones were approved for TBS, WHS, and RMS for the 2019-2020 school year. 
● The salary for Anne Middleton was amended to $34,466 due to a clerical error. 
● The following resignation was accepted:  Jean Fetzer/Bus Driver. 
● The retirement of Wendy Baer/RMS Speech Specialist was accepted with appreciation for her 

years of service. 
● Stipends for additional club advisors for HBS and RMS were approved. 
● An amendment to the stipend for Ryan Newcamp as Ultimate Frisbee Club Advisor (Spring) was 

accepted. 
● Don Race was approved as School Safety Specialist for the 2019-2020 school year. 

 
The next Board of Education meeting is scheduled for October 15, 2019, at 7:00 p.m. in the Board                  
Meeting Room at Holland Brook School. Please review the agenda that will be posted on Friday, October                 
11, 2019, and consider attending.  

 
Contact: Doreen Harris / 908-534-2897 

dharris@readington.k12.nj.us 


